BOGAL LOCAL ABORIGINAL LAND COUNCIL

PO BOX 72 CORAKI NSW 2471
TELEPHONE: (02) 6683 2510 FACSIMILE: (02) 6683 2698

ABN 79 408 575 142 bogallalc@bigpond.com

15" March 2007

Harrison Shepherd Pty Ltd
Professional Surveyors and
Consultants

3/19 Coldstream Street

PO Box 397

Yamba NSW 2464

Dear Wendy Shepherd,

Your request for Bogal LALC to be involved in an Aboriginal Heritage
Assessment, for the proposed rezoning of land located at part Lot 66, along
Reardons Lane - Swan Bay, has been completed.

This was achieved on Thursday the 15" of March, 2007.
Present - Tim Torrens & Victor Williams (Bogal LALC Representatives)

We began the assessment starting from the southern side of the area in
question.

Due to disturbance caused from past and present land activities such as
slashing, ploughing & cane farming, the area assessed didn’t offer much
hope of finding anything of cultural significance at ground level.
Therefore, Bogal LALC has no objections to the proposed rezoning, of the
land in question at part Lot 66, along Reardons Lane — Swan Bay.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact
me on the above number.

For and on behalf of Bogal LALC

Tim Torrens
Consultant — Sites Officer



